








 
 

Manager Report April 16th, 2021 
 

 
WATER DISTRICT: 
 
The Water plant distributed 1.1 million gallons to town in March. 
 
American Leak Detection Services conducted leak detection throughout the distribution 
system the week of April 5th. The good news is that we don’t have any major leaks, but 
we were unable to identify the small leak that we believe to be out there. This work will 
be noted in the update of our Water Management and Conservation Plan next year. 
 
Meter maintenance continues with our Hersey Hot Rod radio-read meters. This system 
was installed in 2009-10, and Arch Cape was one of the first water utilities in the state to 
implement use of it. The batteries within the transmitting antennas are coming to the end 
of their life and are failing. Mueller Systems has created a new version of meters and 
reading software recently, and has phased out the old system. The meters themselves still 
accurately track water usage, but are not transmitting the data to us when we drive the 
route.  This requires staff to make multiple re-checks of meters each month. We are now 
in the pro-rated phase of our warranty, with antenna/register replacement totaling $110 
for each meter.  
 
I’ll be serving on the project advisory committee for the Clatsop County Tsunami 
Evacuation Facility Improvement Plan (TEFIP). The goal is to create a plan for 
improving tsunami evacuation that focuses on routes that serve multiple purposes, such 
as recreation trails. The idea is to build on the recreation assets of the County and 
integrate with the newly adopted Natural Hazards mitigation Plan. The plan will focus on 
routes that people will already be familiar with in the event of a tsunami evacuation. This 
dual purpose will serve recreation needs and the need for known, reliable emergency 
evacuation routes. This could be a potential benefit for the Arch Cape Forest.  
 
 
Property development on Raven Hill Rd. is continuing. The property owners are required 
to bring the road to county standards, including paving.  This required decreasing the 
slope at the very end of the road and removing a significant amount of material. Bob 
McEwan Construction had to reconfigure a portion of the water and sewer lines at the 
end of the road to accommodate the new slope. The road work on this short segment is 
still in progress. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


